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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNNING ON 18th JANUARY 2011

TITLE:
Leigh Road, Boothstown Carriageway and Footway Repairs

RECOMMENDATION: That the Lead Member for Planning:

1 Approve the Target Cost submission from Urban Vision Highway Services for the proposed works.     

2 Note that the Target Cost submission will be reported verbally by Urban Vision at the Lead Member Briefing on 18 January 2010.
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The purpose of this report is to seek authority to accept the target cost from Urban Vision Highway Services to undertake carriageway repairs to Leigh Road using hot rolled asphalt. The scheme has been identified within Salford City Council’s 2010/11 Block 3 allocation. A sum of £150000 has been allocated, however it has been agreed that the residual allocation shall be spent on the Principal Road Network as part of the Network Recovery Programme. Finally, Leigh Road (from Walkden Road to Standfield Drive) shall be included within the Surface Dressing Programme 2010/11.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


(Available for public inspection) Scope of Works Plans (3 number) attached.

KEY DECISION:
YES
DETAILS: Funding for  the Leigh Road Primary Route Network  has been identified within Salford City Council’s 2010/11 Block 3 Transport Capital Programme for *****

This scheme will incorporate full depth patching to areas of the carriageway between Standfield Drive and Ellenbrook Road. In addition, footway reconstruction works (which will include the replacement of the existing kerbline and footway surface) shall be carried out between 162 and 190 Leigh Road.

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: to promote sustainable transport and safety. 

EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:  There are no adverse implications for equality

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   Low
SOURCE OF FUNDING:  Salford City Council’s 2010/11 Block 3 allocation.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by Richard Lester x2129.  Report approved for monitoring purposes.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by Peter Butterworth on 20th December 2010 There is provision for this scheme within the Sustainable Regeneration Block 3 Transport Capital 
OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED: The works shall be carried out in accordance with the requirements of the Traffic Management Act 2004. In addition, any Temporary traffic regulation orders that may be required shall be advertised accordingly. Additionally, it is normal practice that liaison takes place with Environmental Services to ensure the refuse/recycling collection service is not adversely affected. 

CONTACT OFFICER:
Steve Mangan
TEL. NO.
0161 603 4034

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Boothstown & Ellenbrook

Paul Walker

Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration
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